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President:

Mary Anne Kane
528-4942
email:
marykane@umich.edu

Vice President:
Donna Schwartz
484-0348
Secretary:

Jan Radak
483-8124
Treasurer:

Karen Reiber
434-1425
Tour payments (“YBA”) sent to:

LTC Financial Consulting Service

1900 Packard Road

Ypsilanti, MI  48197
Publicist:
Ken & Barb Birringer
487-1609

email:  bfcc@aol.com

email:  kenbirr@aol.com
Members at Large:
Kathy Bidelman
485-6986

Lisa Dodge
482-5117

Becky Faling
434-9421

Debbie Forbes
482-5622

Cherie Gilmore-Forczak
483-7874

Adella Harden
487-4131

Sharon Harr
487-1376

Carol Hayes
483-5839

Shari Johnson
482-2347

Linda Sanders
482-8559

Nancy Slezak
484-3598

East Middle School Liaison:

Lisa Dodge
482-5117
West Middle School Liaison:

Mark Chapman
434-5237

email:  mchap@hcia.com
Band Newsletter:

Kathy Bidelman
485-6986

email:  bidelman@umich.edu
Band Directors:

David Leach
YHS 482-8880 x1033

email:  YHS_Bands@classic.msn.com

Fred Haydon, Asst Marching Band Dir.

Tanya Tassin (EMS)
482-8590

Matthew Kazmierski (WMS)
482-8076

Steve Collins, Percussion Arranger

Scott Heister, Winter Guard Director

Richelle Russ, Jessica Kelley, Flag Corps
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I am including last year’s podium notes (November 1999) so that band families can see that this "change" in marching band has been in the works for some time.  In the past few days there has indeed been some discussion on the viability of a competitive Marching Band at YHS. I say a resounding yes!  There have been some bumps and bruises along the way and I have a lot to learn, but when I look at the marching band on the field during a performance, I have to say that they march, sound and generally perform better than bands in the past few years.  At the end of the season I would like to take a consensus of the membership to evaluate whether competitive marching band should remain.  It is my hope that each member expresses their opinion so that I can make an accurate decision what best suits the majority.  Please call or drop by so that we might discuss whether you support its existence or not.

(Nov. 1999)   To compete?  Or, not to compete?  That is the question.

After the highly successful 1999 marching season I asked the Marching Braves staff, "There has to be more.”  Scott Rundell (Marching Band assistant, drum major of the Glassmen Drum and Bugle Corps) said, "There is!  The Michigan Competitive Bands Association (MCBA) runs marching competitions state wide with the finals at the Pontiac Silverdome.  Competitions are on Saturdays and occur almost every Saturday from September through the end of October".  "Tell me more" I asked.  Here is a synopsis of that conversation and our thoughts.  We, the staff and I, would like to go competitive on the marching field.  As a program we are already very competitive, on a world level, and on the concert stage.  The Winter Guard has garnered the attention of judge's nation wide and looks to break into the upper 25% of Scholastic "A" Guards, in the world.  The addition of a competitive marching band would bring a new facet to the Band family and enhance the Winter Guard and newly formed Winter Drum Line (2000 State Champs).

The following is what we envision:  There would be a few rehearsals during the month of August about two weeks prior to Band Camp.  Since the fall Flag Corps already meets and practices as well as the Drum Line the only addition would be the horn line (Brass and Woodwinds) members.     Practices would be scheduled to minimize conflicts with fall 

athletic practice schedules.  Camp would be like it always has.  Rehearsals prior to and during school would be as follows:

Wind Players - Monday and Wednesday evenings (7-9 p.m.).

Flag Corps - Monday evenings (7-9) with two more 2-hour rehearsals scheduled during the week.

Percussionists - Monday evenings (7-9) with two more 2-hour rehearsals scheduled during the week.

All Friday evenings - (game days only) 5:00 till kick-off depart after third quarter (since Saturdays are filled with competitions).

Of course, my policy of practice versus game remains. When a student has a game during marching band practice then that student reports to the game.  But, when two practices (say Band and varsity Underwater Basket Weaving) are scheduled over each other, it is up to the student to split the practices and to inform each instructor and coach of the conflict and resolution.

I am proposing we would only compete on a few Saturdays during the first several years adding competitions each year as we climb the ranks in MCBA.

Your opinion matters.  I would like to hear what you think!  Write a response and send it to me at YHS, or call and arrange a face-to-face.  While I might not be able to work out a solution for everybody who wants to be a member, I will make a valiant attempt to make it work for as many people as possible.  This may rule out a few athletes and that would be a disappointment but this will definitely, greatly enhance, our already "world class" band program.
   - David A. Leach, YHS Director of Bands

President’s Notes

W

hat a great turnout we had at the October YBA meeting!  Our group continues to grow, which is exciting to see.

Those parents who attended the first two MCBA competitions saw a great improvement in the Marching Braves from one week to the next.  The kids have been working very hard on their show, with impressive results.

Thanks to all the people who have helped out in any way over the past couple of months.  We’ve had people step forward to help with marching band uniforms, providing water and hot chocolate to the band (including Big Boy on Washtenaw letting us use their hot water machine), chaperoning on trips to competitions and at home games, working concessions at U-M games, building a "train" to transport pit percussion instruments onto the field, the list goes on and on.  While many people are helping out, we can always use more.  I especially want to thank the following people who have lessened the stress in my life lately:

Linda Sanders, our "uniform queen".  Not only does she know and coordinate everything about the uniforms, but she donates the use of her truck and space to store the band trailer, runs U-M concessions, AND helps out in innumerable other areas.  I think she lives at YHS.

Donna Schwartz, who gets the ice water and hot chocolate to the field and to competitions, is flag mom extraordinaire, AND even copies music in a pinch.

Kyle Muscato, our home game chaperone coordinator who ALSO runs U-M concessions.

Sally Adler, who can always be counted on to serve water and hot chocolate AND is always ready and willing to be a chaperone for any trip.

Michele Towler, for getting us another hot chocolate container!

Kathy Bidelman and Sharon Harr.  These two ladies just always say yes whenever I have something that I 

need help on (which is often).  (This is my subtle way of making sure they keep saying yes!)

David Leach, who keeps me laughing.

Our next YBA meeting is Tuesday, November 14 at 7 p.m. in the band room.  Hope to see you there!

                           - Mary Anne Kane, YBA President

Tour Payments

W

ind Symphony/Symphonic Band Tour to Montreal/Toronto Canada, May 3-8, 2001.

Student/Chaperone Payment Schedule

October 1, 2000
$200

December 1

$200

February 1, 2001
$200

March 1

$100 (or balance)

It is best for tour payments (check or money order made out to “YBA”) to be mailed directly to our accountant at:


LTC Financial Consulting Service


1900 Packard Road


Ypsilanti, MI  48197

This will eliminate one step in turning in tour payments and the possibility that your check getting lost if your child brings it to school and deposits it in the locked/slotted file cabinet drawer in Mr. Leach’s office.  

This is not mandatory; however, it is preferred.  Thanks!

December Newsletter Deadline!

Mark your calendar now!  The deadline for all submissions for the December newsletter is:

Friday, November 17th

Please submit any ideas or articles via email to:  bidelman@umich.edu

                                                  Thank you

CALENDAR

November
  4  MCBA State Finals, Pontiac Silverdome, TBA

  6  Monday night rehearsal, Band Room, WS

11  U of M Football Concessions, Michigan Stadium

13  Monday night rehearsal, Band Room, SB

14  YBA mtg., Band Room, 7-8:30 p.m.

17  Deadline for December newsletter

18  Concert uniform fittings (all bands), 9 a.m.- 12 noon

20  Monday night rehearsal, Band Room, WS

22  EMS tour payment due

27  Monday night rehearsal, Band Room, SB

December
  1  WS/SB tour payment due, $200

  4  Monday night rehearsal, Band Room, WS

  5  YBA mtg., Band Room, 7-8:30 p.m.

  7  WMS Winter Concert, YHS Auditorium

11  Monday night rehearsal, Band Room, WS

14  EMS Winter Concert, YHS Auditorium

15  YHS Bands Winter Concert, Pease Auditorium, 7:30 p.m.

19  WMS Jazz Concert, WMS Cafeteria

Newsletter Ads

YBA members who want to buy or sell band related items are invited to submit ads for printing in the YBA newsletter.  Email your ad directly to Kathy Bidelman at bidelman@umich.edu.

Wanted:  Used Instruments

Please contact, Tanya Tassin, East Middle School Band Director at 482-8590 or email at tanyatassin@worldnet.att.net.  Your donation is tax deductible!
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